The Optimist Club of Perdido Bay 29th Annual Lillian Christmas Parade December 14, 2019 1:00 PM

Baldwin County Commission Jeanette Peerson, Office Administrator 201 East Section St Folev AL 36535

Request for Road Closure

Dear Jeannie,

The following letter has been sent to the County Commission, the State Troopers, and the Sheriff:

Saturday, December 14, 2019 the Optimist Club of Perdido Bay will conduct our 29th Annual Christmas Parade in Lillian beginning at 1:00 P.M. The parade will also commemorate the Bicentennial anniversary of Alabama's statehood. The parade is about 1 ¼ miles and takes about an hour and 15 minutes. It requires the closing of U.S. 98 in Lillian and detouring traffic.

The leaders of the Optimist Club have met with Captain Nolte from the Sheriff department and he assured us that they will close 98 to eastbound traffic at Perdido Street, routing traffic south on Perdido to Rosalia, then east on Rosalia to C.R. 99 and north back to 98.

In the past the Alabama State police closed 98 to westbound traffic at C.R. 99 and routed traffic south on 99 to Rosalia, then west to Perdido St and then north back to 98.

This has worked well in the past and we hope you will be able to assist us again this year. Please respond to our request directly to our parade chairperson:

Judy Wargo 232 DeFuniak Loop Lillian AL 36549

586-383-1206

paulwargo3@gmail.com

Thank you! Sincerely, Judy Wargo

Judy Wargo

Parade Chairperson